
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: McKeown, Joe (Scott)Joe_McKeown@scott.senate.gov

Date: 8/19/2017 2:24:16 PM
Subject: Re: SC Chamber Night

​Understood. I hope all is well. Please let me know if y'all have questions about this. I hope that Senator Scott 
can support it in the appropriations process.


From: McKeown, Joe (Scott) 
Sent: Saturday, August 19, 2017 1:26 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: RE: SC Chamber Night 
 
Thank you Danny. Please forgive my delayed reply; yesterday was brutal. The senator cannot attend the 
Washington night this year. He is out of state. Thank you for making sure we were ready for this though.
I hope it goes well and sorry we are missing you guys.
Joe

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone

-------- Original message --------
From: Danny Varat
Date: 8/18/17 5:09 PM (GMT-05:00)
To: "McKeown, Joe (Scott)"
Subject: SC Chamber Night

Dear Joe, 

I hope that all is well. You're office hopefully has received the attached letter from LG Bryant. This subject will 
be addressed as a question next Wednesday evening at the SC Chamber Washington night. Please let me 
know if y'all need more information, and I'll be glad to provide it. Thanks

Danny Varat​
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